
NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS Sealed proposals will be received by the Governing Body of 
Leavenworth Kansas at the office of the City Clerk City Hall 100 N 5th St Leavenworth Kansas 
until 10:00 a.m. on September 8, 2021 for the Water Line Replacement Project No. 2021-
RFWATER at which time and place the proposals will be publicly opened and read aloud at City 
Hall 100 N 5th St Leavenworth, Kansas 66048.  Bids must be submitted on forms attached to and 
made a part of the contract documents. Write/type all required information using the enclosed form 
to complete your bid. Ensure that you comply with all provisions regarding Affirmative Action, 
Non-Collusion Affidavit, and other bidding conditions. Bids shall be submitted in sealed envelopes 
addressed to the Office of the City Clerk of Leavenworth, Kansas. Name of the bidder and “Water 
Line Replacement, Project No. 2021-RFWATER” shall be clearly written on the envelope. Copies 
of bid documents and specifications may be obtained by contacting Brian Bailey, Parks 
Superintendent at 913-758-6610 or by e-mail at bbailey@firstcity.org.  There will be a 
MANDATORY pre-bid meeting at 1:00 p.m. on August 31, at the Riverfront Park Campground 
Shelter located at 1201 Riverfront Park Rd., Leavenworth, Kansas 66048. All contractors wishing 
to bid are required to attend the pre-bid meeting.  All bids must be accompanied with a copy of the 
“City of Leavenworth Affirmative Action Program Approval Letter” issued by the City Manager’s 
Office and the Non-Collusion Affidavit. All questions regarding “Affirmative Action” should be 
addressed to Charity Frey at 913-680-2604 or by e-mail at cfrey@firstcity.org . Any contractor 
who fails to submit the “Affirmative Action Program Approval Letter” and the Non-Collusion 
Affidavit with their quote, shall have their quote rejected and will not be considered. All bidders are 
required to comply with the applicable policies concerning the implementations of the MBE 
(Resolution B-664). The Governing Body of the City of Leavenworth, Kansas reserves the right 
to reject any and all bids and to waive any informality. THE CITY OF LEAVENWORTH, 
KANSAS BY: Carla K. Williamson CMC, City Clerk  Published in the Leavenworth Times on 
Tuesday August 17 2021 
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